                             CROFT PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING

HELD AT 7.30 PM ON TUESDAY 17th SEPTEMBER 2019
AT THE CROFT VILLAGE MEMORIAL HALL, MUSTARD LANE, CROFT


Present:
Councillor Bland MBE (Chair) 
Councillors, Partington, Cummerson, Griffiths, Thewsey.
Apologies:.Cllr Allen MBE  
Part 1 
2020/108
Code of Conduct – Declarations of Interest.
None.
2020/109
Minutes of the meeting held 16th July 2019
Resolved 
Approved.

2020/110
Matters Arising.
2020/85 – There has been no timetable proposed for the relocation of the Cross Lane bench.
2020/87 – The Boundary Fence issue had been raised to Steven Broomhead and Helen Jones MP. A meeting has taken place with the landowner, who believes that the land does belong to him. Solicitors are now involved.

2020/93 – Arrangements are underway to erect a pole to fix signage to alert motorists to the blue badge requirements needed for the space.

2020/94 – Cllr Partington informed members that he had requested an update on the Sirrocco site but has not heard anything.

2020/95 – The PCSO has advised that there is no legislation preventing the use of a ‘Police Mannequin’ however he also informed the Clerk that the person who erected the mannequin could find themselves liable if an accident occurred. 

2020/111
Christmas Lights Switch On.
Cllr Bland clarified that the Christmas Lights switch on will take place on Friday 29th Nov at 6pm

2020/112  Parish Plan Monitoring Committee. 
Cllr Partington sent Roger Lamming information on what the monitoring committees’ actions to date. Since reviewing the information, it has been concluded that there was no further need for a regular monitoring committee and that an annual progress review would suffice. 

Resolved.

Members extended their thanks to Roger Lamming and the Parish Plan Committee for their works on the Parish Plan. 

2020/113  Clerks Report.

Correspondence was noted.
2020/114
Heath Lane Speeding.
The Clerk has investigated a variety of speed activated road signs. He has consulted with WBC about Croft Parish Council installing a sign that would log the registration plates of speeding vehicles. WBC have agreed to discuss the sign at an upcoming safety meeting and will report back to the Clerk on the outcome of the discussion.

Councillors expressed their desire for the sign to be installed as soon as possible.
2020/115  PCSO report.
No burglaries of dwellings in the Croft area, however there was 1 theft reported from a commercial property on Glaziers Lane. Cllr Partington mentioned that the Parish Council have not had an update on the serious incident that occurred in Croft involving armed response officers.

2020/116
CYAC Request for funding.

CYAC submitted a report for increased financial support from the Parish Council to allow them to continue supporting local groups as well as undertake some building maintenance to keep the venue appealing to users. 


Cllrs Thewsey and Cummerson agreed to seek information on rental rates charged by the Memorial Hall and the Church Hall.
2020/117
Proposed Service Station J11 M62.

The Parish Council has been notified that an application has been received for a proposed motorway service station on J11 of the M62. Cllr Thewsey informed members that there is an existing unused provision for a service station with access roads already in situ at Newton Le Willows. This site is not in the greenbelt and also meets the Highways England preference that service stations are ‘online’ and not accessible from anywhere other than the motorway.


Resolved. 


That Councillors will share their thoughts via email with the Clerk. That the Clerk will share the response from Croft with Culcheth & Glazebury Parish Council.


That the Clerk will create a ‘Cheat Sheet’ that can be shared for residents on the website/social media, to encourage responses from the wider community. 

2020/118
Eaves Farmhouse.
The decision for retrospective approval of the demolishing of the property has been deferred by the Development Control Committee. Further information and a decision is due in October.
2020/119
Neighbourhood Warrington.

A ‘One Stop Shop’ for health & wellbeing services has been arranged for 15th Oct at CYAC. The event will be publicised on the Parish Council website, social media pages and the notice boards.
2020/120  Croft Brownies.  
The Clerk has received a request from the Croft Brownies who have requested to be allowed to plant 30 trees on the playing field.
Resolved 
That the Clerk contacts the lady who was hoping to create an arboretum to see if the project could be shared.
2020/121
Toilet Block.
Members heard a summary from the Clerk on the costings for different options available for repurposing the toilet block. Cllr Cummerson proposed investigating the cost of just demolishing the ‘toilet’ ends of the building and leaving the disabled toilet and groundskeeper store intact.
Resolved

That the Clerk will source costing for these works.
2020/122  AGAR Completed
The audit of the final accounts for 2018 – 2019 has been completed and there are no amendments needed.  The AGAR and audit statements have been posted on the Parish Council’s noticeboard and website.
2020/123  Financial Report (June & July).
The Clerk presented the financial statement including bank statements and budget monitoring papers for each of the two months. 
The creditors list for June was £3845.77 and for July £7252.78

Planning Applications

2020/124  2019/35606 119 Wigshaw Lane, Warrington WA3 4AF.

Householder. Proposed dropped kerb access to Wigshaw Lane from new property driveway.
Objected

On the grounds that an objection was submitted by the Highways Agency and the Parish Council believes this objection should be supported.
2020/125  2019/35619 106 Kenyon Lane, Croft, Warrington, WA3 4AY

42 Day householder prior approval – Proposed single storey rear extension measuring 8m beyond the rear wall, 4m height from the ground level and 3m height at the eaves.

There was no opportunity to comment on this application

2020/126  2019/35570 11 Cross Lane, Croft, Warrington WA3 7AR

Discharge of condition – Proposed discharge of Condition 3 (Materials – Submission) on application 2011/19269.

Resolved

No objection

2020/127 2019/35009 15A Lord Street, Croft, Warrington WA3 7DB

Householder – Proposed ground and first floor extension to rear, including rear balcony.

Resolved 
That the Parish Council objects on the grounds that it is an overdevelopment within the green belt.
The Council feels that the development would be overbearing on neighbouring properties removing their access to direct sunlight and to views.
Neighbours' privacy would be compromised too.

2020/128 2019/35309 10 Smithy Brow, Croft, Warrington, WA3 7BZ

Householder – Retain rear dormer extension and Juliet balcony and
2020/129 2019/35308 10 Smithy Brow, Croft, Warrington, WA3 7BZ

Householder – Proposed single storey side/rear extension
Resolved 

That the Parish Councillors object to this application for retrospective planning permission on the grounds that the development;
is not sympathetic to the character of the existing building;
is out of keeping with the area;

would remove/reduce the privacy currently enjoyed by neighbouring properties leading to a loss of amenity.

would over dominate neighbouring properties.

2020/130  2019/35351 618A Warrington Rd, Croft, Warrington WA3 6BG

Full Planning – Proposed new dwelling – to supersede previous planning consent (Plot 2 only) Application ref 2010/16124 

Resolved
No objection
2020/131 2019/35739 Croft Pumping Station Mustard Lane, WA3 7BE

Prior approval Telecommunications- Proposed installation of a 15m high slim line lattice telecommunication tower and other ancilliary equipment and cabling within a 2.1m high palisade fencing with gate access (Replaced of existing installation)

Recess
2020/132  Speed sign

A resident reported that the speed sign near to St Lewis’ Primary School is not working as the hedge surrounding it is blocking it. 


Resolved.


Clerk to report.

2020/133  Waste bins in Croft.

A resident enquired if it would be possible to position waste bins by the benches in Croft. 


The Clerk advised that WBC regularly need reminding to empty the bins that are currently in place. 

2020/134  A resident suggested registering the land adjacent to CYAC as an asset of community value. 

Resolved


That Cllr Bland and The Clerk will investigate this further.

2020/135  A resident commented that there was no Borough Councillor in attendance at the meeting. 

Members Referrals.
2020/136  Cllr Griffiths informed members that a road sign on Heath Lane near the General Elliot had fallen down and was in need of repair. 


Resolved.


The Clerk will report this to WBC.
2020/137  Cllr Partington has been contacted again by a resident, who informed that fly tipping on Main Lane has yet to be cleared. 


Resolved.


The Clerk will report this again to WBC.
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